HIGH SCHOOL PROPERTY OF THE SAARTANS

Turpin Weekly Parent Newsletter

<u>May 24, 2024</u>

Final Grades

Teachers will be working to finalize grades for underclassmen early next week. All final report cards will be updated in Progressbook by next Friday, May 31.

Graduation Ceremony Reminders

Please see this <u>letter</u> for the final instructions and reminders that Seniors were given in rehearsal this morning.

Xavier University has made some changes to our <u>2024 Graduation Guidelines</u> (click the link for details).

The changes include:

- Students' gowns and bags are subject to search upon entry.
- <u>Bag policy</u> (only clear bags or small clutch purses)
- Seating policy states one individual can hold no more than 4 seats. Seat reservations will no longer be honored 15 minutes prior to the ceremony.
- Disruptive behavior including balloons, posters, air horns and noisemakers is subject to removal.

2023-2024 Yearbook - FINAL CALL!!

Yearbook orders for the 2023-2024 school year will close at the end of the month! You can order your child's book at www.jostens.com, and they'll arrive in the fall! Any questions, please email anniewelsh@foresthills.edu

Mental Health Awareness Spotlight: Tips for Summer Break

We hope you and your family are able to enjoy some quality time together over the next couple of months! Please take advantage of this time to help your students reset and relax. Summer is also an opportunity to support student growth and development while they're away from school. This helpful resource page from the CDC includes information and ideas about emotional well-being, physical activity and healthy eating. Be well and we look forward to seeing you in August!

Technology Device Reminder

All students in grades 6-11 will be taking their school-issued devices and chargers home for the summer and bringing them back in the fall. The district will collect and maintain devices for 5th grade and below, following the procedures we've had in place for a few years. Thank you to our families for your partnership!

Register for Summer School ASAP

Please take a moment to review the available courses for the 2024 summer school programs and register NOW before spots fill up! <u>Click here for details.</u>

Financial Facts from FHSD

Treasurer Alana Cropper presented her annual update to the Five-Year Forecast Financial Report at this week's Board of Education meeting! Please <u>click here</u> for a brief recap of Treasurer Cropper's May update to the forecast and links to read the full report and watch her presentation to the Board.

Follow Us on Social Media!

Don't miss out on any important information or updates over summer break! You can find links to follow all of the FHSD social media channels, as well as individual schools, by visiting our social media directory here.

REMINDER: Anderson Township Bike Registration Program

The Hamilton County Sheriff's Office has initiated a new bike decal program to benefit Anderson Township residents! This is meant to help return recovered lost or stolen bikes to their owners. Interested families can simply fill out this <u>online form</u> and, once processed, they will receive a decal that can be placed on their bicycle.

Community Events

You can also visit our <u>flyers webpage here</u> that has updates on other fun events and activities, including the following items:

- Turpin High School Athletic Camps Summer 2024 | Various Grades (Registration Link)
- Anderson Athletic Boosters Summer Camps 2024 | Various Grades (<u>Flyer</u> <u>Registration</u> <u>Link</u>)
- Anderson Urban Farm Summer Lessons for Grades 2-5 | Informational Flyer
- Free golT Generative Al Summer Camp for Ages 13-17 | Informational Flyer
- Free Sports Physicals by OrthoCincy and The Christ Hospital | Registration Info and Details

Important Links

Turpin Counselor Connection Newsletter

Senior Scoop

Turpin Athletics

Turpin Theatre

<u>Turpin Orchestra Booster Association</u>

Forest Hills Bands

Turpin PTO

Turpin Athletic Boosters Membership & Sports Passes

Turpin Spirit Shop hours & online store

EMERGENCY AND SUPPORT RESOURCES

 If you, your student, or anyone else you know is in a life-threatening health crisis or emergency, call 911.

- If you, your student, or anyone else you know is in emotional distress or experiencing suicidal crisis, call or text 988, available 24/7.
- If you have concerns about threats to student safety, we urge you to call or text the Safer Ohio School Tip Line at 844-SaferOH. This line is staffed 24/7.
- If your student is experiencing a non-life threatening mental health crisis and you need direction on next steps to stay safe, we urge you to call the Psychiatric Intake Response Center (PIRC) at Cincinnati Children's Hospital. The PIRC line is 513.636.4124. This line is staffed 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
- If you are seeking additional resources, we encourage you to start at the links below:
 - o MindPeace
 - FHSD Family Resource List 23-24